
 
 
 

 
March 27, 2025 
 
Mr. Lucas Law, Environmental Manager (llaw@gbp.com) 
Green Bay Packaging – Arkansas Kraft Division 
338 Hwy 113, Morrilton, AR 72110 
 
RE: Acknowledgment of 2021, 2022, and 2023 Annual Engineering Inspection Report 

Green Bay Packaging – Arkansas Kraft Division Class 3 Landfill 
Permit Number: 0284-S3N    AFIN: 15-00001 
Cross Reference Document Identifier(s): 81935, 84023, and 85171  

 
Dear Mr. Law, 
 
The Division of Environmental Quality Office of Land Resources (DEQ) has reviewed the 2021, 2022, and 
2023 Annual Engineering Inspection Reports (AEIRs) for the Green Bay Packaging – Arkansas Kraft 
Division Class 3 Landfill dated May 13, 2022, under Document Identifier 81935, May 17, 2023, under 
Document Identifier 84023, and March 7, 2024 under Document Identifier 85171. DEQ acknowledges the 
reports. This acknowledgment in no way authorizes a change to the facility's permit and does not represent an 
approval of any proposed changes to the facility that may be detailed within the 2021, 2022, and 2023 reports. 
 
The approved cost estimates for closure and post-closure care are $1,315,054 and $127,039, respectively. 
Pursuant to Part 1 of APC&EC Rule 22.522(a)(10) and Rule 22, Chapter 14, the Green Bay Packaging – 
Arkansas Kraft Division Class 3 Landfill is required to provide to DEQ an updated financial assurance 
mechanism at least in the amount of the approved cost estimates. This documentation shall be submitted no 
later than thirty (30) calendar days from the date of this letter. Financial assurance documentation should be 
submitted to the attention of Ms. Susan Speake (susan.speake@arkansas.gov). Should you have any questions 
or need additional information, please contact me at (501) 682 - 0861 or Richard.Bennett@arkansas.gov. 
 
For your convenience for future submittals, please submit all AEIRs through DEQs ePortal system using the 
following link: https://eportal.adeq.state.ar.us/app/#/formversion/25289a4a-5c8d-433b-869e-3d9bf48529f8 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Richard Bennett, P.E. 
Engineer, Division of Environmental Quality 
 
cc: DEQ – Hurt, Banic, Speake, Taylor, and Krou 
 Debbie Benson, Green Bay Packaging (dbenson@gbp.com) 

Jacob Wesson, Green Bay Packaging, (jwesson@gbp.com)  
Mr. Johnny M Mason, P.E., P.S., Mason Surveying and Consulting, Inc. 
 (johnny@masonsurveying.com) 
 


